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Internal guidance only
Whilst this information is freely available to Members, it is not published on our internet and it is asked that you do not share it verbatim with a requester. As you know Members are data controllers in their own right and are not obliged to follow House policy or guidance, particularly for information relating to constituents.
Parliament's guidance, which is available to Members, runs along the following lines:

Handling personal data if a Member dies or leaves mid-term

Constituency casework may be handled until the end of the fourth day after a new Member is elected for all constituents who are content for this to happen. If there is any doubt, consent should be sought. The records held should be reviewed in line with the guidance below.

Reviewing records

A former Member will continue to be the data controller for all paper and electronic records
that they hold and they must therefore be sure that anything they do with their records is in line with the expectations of the individuals concerned. For example, constituency casework records should not normally be passed on to a new Member or to a history centre/county archive unless the constituent is happy for this to happen.

Records relating to closed cases which are not likely to be reopened should usually be securely
destroyed.

Live cases, and closed cases which are likely to be reopened, should be assessed on a case-by-case
basis, considering the expectations of the individuals and consulting with them where their views are not clear.

Options that could be offered to constituents include:

· Destroying the case-file

· Passing the case-file to the new Member

· Passing the case-file to the constituent themselves

· Template forms for a constituent to indicate their preference can be found in the guidance

If a case-file is to be passed on, either to the new Member or to the constituent, it should be checked first to ensure that it does not contain any confidential information which either party should not see. (Further guidance available to Members)
Explicit consent from the constituent is always needed to pass on cases containing sensitive personal data to a new Member.
Notification to the Information Commissioner should be reviewed.
